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In April 2019, we removed and replaced a culvert on Kendall Farm Trail. We also repaired a large 
sink hole at a second culvert on Kendall Farm Trail. 
 
June 2019, Earl Ross from M&H graded and spread ½” shale on our roads. 
 
June 2019, Kutting Edge spread 90 bags of calcium chloride on our main roads. The bags were split 
evenly between the Highlands and the Overlook. 
 
Most of our road work was performed in August 2019. We removed and replaced two culverts at 
the 4 way intersection of Overlook, Morel and the Loop Road. One culvert was scheduled to be 
replaced due to being clogged with mud. Upon inspection, another culvert, located 10 feet from the 
original culvert, which further channels the water downhill, was found to be clogged. This was an 
old corrugated metal culvert which was found to have several holes in it which was leaking and 
starting to create a small sink hole. 
 
A fourth culvert was installed at the intersection of the Overlook Road South and Rt 4. This location 
needed a culvert as the road would wash out every spring and it would cost us money to repair the 
damage. D.O.T. had previously stated that they would pay for the culvert but ultimately reneged. 
 
On August 12th, 2019, Mike Ferguson cut back the grass/weeds on the sides of our roads. 
 
On August 16, 2019, Karen Quimby started to cut down brush along some of our roads for a better 
line of sight. She is doing this in between her other jobs. This work is currently ongoing. 
 
On August 22nd, 2019, Scott from M&H started grading and spreading shale in the Highlands. This 
work continued until late afternoon on August 23rd when he relocated, graded and spread shale on 
the roads in the Overlook. 
M & H grading and putting down 120 yards of ½” shale.    $4,555.00 
5 Yards of shale for the waterfront, spread by Ed Zambraski  $174.08  
Mike Ferguson trimmed weeds along HOLA roadways.   $412.50  
M&H graded and spread 1,176 cubic yards of ½” shale.   $35,268.43 
Total road money spent since last report:     $40,410.01   
    
Total road money spent to date:      $47,177.94 
Total snowplowing money spent during the 2018/2019 winter  $44,718.75 
Total road and snow money spent to date:     $91,896.69  
 
Dave Arthurs 
HOLA Road Commissioner          
 


